
 

 

07/24/2024 
 
The Baptist Home DBA Baptist Homes & Healthcare Ministries is asking to withdraw our CON 
for two skilled-nursing buildings (“cottages”) for our Ozark campus. The CON is 6006 NS. 
 
The request for withdrawal is due to significant delays in the opening, re-opening, or funding 
approval (CMS and/or Medicaid) at multiple campuses which has depleted a substantial portion 
of our reserves. At this time, our intention is to focus on the completion of the project at 
Ashland (#6018 DS) and opening it this fall and increasing our census at other recently 
renovated/remodeled facilities. 
 
As those facilities open (Ashland) and grow (Adrian, Arcadia Valley, etc.), the intent is to apply 
for a new CON for Ozark. Without having a specific timeframe in mind, it is best to withdraw 
our request rather than seek multiple extensions through the hearings. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 

 
 

S. Andrew Braams 
V.P., Operations/COO 
573-469-9445 
abraams@bhhm.org 
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